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      January 20th -   Chief and Council Meeting 

                                          Community Meals 

 

                January 23rd – Coffee time with Council – Robin Louie 9 – 3:30 p.m. time can be adjusted.  

naktaʔsuk - January 

kiʔsuk kyukyit k̓ukun makut! 
 



 

 

  

LKB COMMUNITY BUS 
SCHEDULE  

 
LKB bus is available for community members on call at 

250-402-3960 

Tuesday  9:00 am-2:30 pm 

Wednesday  9:00 am-2:30 pm 

Thursday  9:00 am-2:30 pm 

 



 

Attention Community Members  

Doreen Cardwell – Community Wellness Coordinator 
E: doreen@lowerkootenay.com Ph: 250-428-6561 

 

 

Representatives from Service Canada and Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) will be coming on site on Tuesday, 
January 31 at 11 am to answer any questions you may have regarding applying for Old Age Security, Canada 
Pension Plan, GST and other benefits. You can also talk to the CRA rep regarding the One-time top-up to 
Canada Housing Benefit for low-income renters – see below.  

If you have children who do not have a Social Insurance Number, you can apply for one for them at this 
meeting. You will need copy of their birth certificate to apply. 

There will be a lunch at noon on January 31 for all who are attending.  

Please email Doreen at doreen@lowerkootenay.com or phone 250-428-6561 if you are interested in attending 
by January 20, 2023. This will allow for booking one on one time with representatives and for numbers for 
ordering lunch. 

 

One-time top-up to the Canada Housing Benefit 

The one-time top-up to the Canada Housing Benefit aims to help low-income renters with the cost of renting. 

You may be eligible for a tax-free one-time payment of $500 if your income and the amount that you pay on 

rent qualify. 

The Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) administers this one-time payment. To apply for this new federal one-time 

payment, you do not need to receive other housing benefits such as the Canada Housing Benefit, which is co-

funded and delivered by the provinces and territories. 

Applications are open until Friday, March 31, 2023. 
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Lower Kootenay Band Social Housing 250-428-4428 ext. 3909 
housing@lowerkootenay.com 

 

 

 
 

 

Furnace Filter Replacement 

 
Furnace filters need to be changes at least every 3 months.  The filter has a dirty job-collecting 

airborne dust, hair, and other small particles so they do not harm your furnace’s components.   

 

Please check your filter, and contact LKB Social housing if you require a new one. 

 

 

 

  

Social Housing Department 



 

UPCOMING EVENTS TO WATCH FOR IN FEBRUARY 

 

 

Fridays first dinner – February 3rd, open to community members and hosted by 

KKCFS (Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child & Family Services) 

 

 

 

 

 


